
                                STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 
                              SELECTMAN MEETING MINUTES JULY 6, 2015   

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Jay Croteau has been trying to meet with the residents living in the Hurst property to establish the 

correct owner of the home. The selectmen have elected to wait until they have more information to 

make a decision on the property.  

Tim Small spoke with Eric Eichner about the right of way at the Charter School. He stated the Surry 

School Board told  him the town was responsible for the right of way and suggested he speak with the 

selectmen about posting the right of way . He is willing to pay for a sign if the town would be willing to 

install it. The Charter School decrees the right of way as one way.  

Bruce Smith spoke with the Conservation Committee about having one of their members as a volunteer 

for the Hazard Mitigation Study.   

Bruce Smith suggested Ruth Frink may be the oldest Surry resident eligible for the cane.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes as amended. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The 

selectmen accepted the minutes as presented.  

Jay Croteau attended some training with Charles Works for maintaining the website. He reported 

progress on the website was coming together nicely  

The selectmen would like to have Durwin Clark keep a record of his work completed as well as his hours.  

Jonathan Sisson has asked if Graz Engineering would be able to help on the Pond Road culvert by the 

Rillings because of the increase of the scope of the project. 

Dave Lawrence emailed Bruce Smith resigning from the addition to the town hall project.  The 

selectmen will look for alternatives for the project.  Jay Croteau will investigate  Williams Construction 

and Bergeron Construction.   

Jay Croteau asked about the town policy for selling the town property specifically the police cruiser and 

police equipment. Bruce Smith felt the vehicle and the equipment could be sold without any special 

authorization but would be willing to check into it.  

Gerry Clark has requested to keep his dress uniform. The selectmen agreed to allow him to keep his 

dress uniform.  

The selectmen discussed the bridge report on the Rodgers Pond bridge. Bruce Smith has updated the 

address for Mark Gross and corrected the address for the town for the state. Jay Croteau  submitted the 



response form  that was needed to the state. The selectmen discussed what portion of the project the 

town was responsible for and what portion the property owners were responsible for. The selectmen 

discussed have Phil’s Tree service complete the tree removal and split the cost between the responsible 

parties.  Jay Croteau offered to call the other property owners to discuss the proposition. The selectmen 

discussed the monitoring the beams and steel structures and how to develop a plan of action. The next 

scheduled inspection in 2021.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The Budget Committee will be asked to meet next week. Jill Lane will supply the departments with year 

to date expenses.  

The selectmen signed and paid paychecks.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 


